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29 November 2011
Service Announcement 001/29112011

Millennium Exchange – Introduction of Third Partition
Further to Service Announcement 001/17112011, the purpose of  this announcement is to provide customers with further information regarding the introduction of a third partition into the Millennium Exchange Production Environment scheduled for go-live on Monday 5 December 2011.  
Contrary to the previous communication, any orders in the affected segments will be deleted by the Exchange, during the standard Post Close session, from approximately 16:40 until 17:15, on the evening of Friday 2 December 2011. The relevant messages will be disseminated by the Millennium Exchange platform to those FIX 5.0 Trading CompIDs and Native UserIDs logged on at that time. However, customers are encouraged to delete any open orders in the affected segments to ensure their order books are synchronised. The Trade Publish session will not be impacted. Delayed trades will be migrated to the new partition for the go-live date. A list of segments that are moving to the new partition can be found in Appendix A, which accompanies this announcement. Orders in Segments SET0, SET1 (both FTSE 100), STMM (FTSE 250) and IOBE, IOBU (both IOB), will not be deleted as these segments will not move to a different partition. 
The schedule for the customer test session on Saturday 3 December 2011 with indicative timings is outlined below: 

	Time (GMT)
	Description

	04:00 onwards
	SFTP Reference Data available 

	12:00 onwards
	· Connectivity to all Millennium Exchange Gateways available
· Dissemination of ITCH Start of Day/ITCH Symbol Directory/FIX-FAST Security Definition messages

	12:30 - 13:00
	Start of Trading (including dissemination of symbol status messages)

	13:00 - 16:30
	Continuous Trading

	15:00
	Go/No-go Decision

	16.35 - 17:15
	Post Close Session

	18:15 
	System Shutdown


The test session will be conducted without any active orders, (including orders for instruments in segments that are not being migrated). Customers should purge their applications of any data at the end of the session and restore their applications to the previous day’s close position. 
Customers not participating in the test session should disregard any messages disseminated by Millennium Exchange.
Weekend Activity Monitor
Customers will be informed of progress, including the Go/No-go decision, via the weekend activity monitor, which can be accessed at the link below:

http://www.londonstockexchange.com/weekendactivitymonitor/
Service Desk Support
The service desk will be available from 11:30 GMT. The contact details for the test session are displayed below:
Tel: +44 (0) 207 797 1500

Email: support@londonstockexchange.com

Updated Documentation 

The Millennium Exchange Technical Specifications will be updated to reflect the introduction of the third partition. The updated versions of the documents will be available on the website from Monday 5 December 2011 at the following location:

http://www.londonstockexchange.com/products-and-services/millennium-exchange/technicalinformation/technicalinformation.htm
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Additional Information:





If you have any queries about this announcement please contact your Technical Account Manager or the Millennium Service Desk on 020 7797 1500.





An archive of previously issued service announcements is available in the technical library section of the Exchange's Internet site 
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